
 

 

Newsletter      
 

19th April 2024 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope you and your families enjoyed a wonderful break. It’s been delightful to see the children settling back 
into school so well. Understandably, for some, adjusting to new routines and transitioning away from family time 
has been challenging. Please remember, we are here to support you and your children through any difficulties. 
Your partnership is invaluable, and together, we can make a positive impact. 
 
In our assemblies this week, we focused on managing emotions and maintaining positivity. The children shared  
insightful examples of their experiences with challenging situations, which we further celebrated in our         
Celebration Assembly. Observing their positive interactions, both during OPAL play and throughout the school, 
has been impressive—they truly are a credit to both you and our school community. 
 
We are enhancing our focus on Building Learning Power to foster confident and empowered learners. On the 
school website, on the front page is a Building Learning Power section. We will be adding a video on there  
shortly to give you more of an understanding as to its approach and impact. 
 
Additionally, we have recently distributed this term's 'knowledge organisers' and 'curriculum newsletters' via email 
as well as putting them onto the school website. These resources will provide a clearer weekly insight into your 
child’s learning, making it easier for you to engage with them about their school day. 
 
Important Reminder: After-School Safety.  Please ensure that children do not play with the OPAL equipment 
after school. This is a safety measure, especially following a recent incident where a child, not from our school, 
suffered an injury. The equipment must be left untouched to ensure it is ready for the next day. I will be     
discussing this with the children next week and appreciate your cooperation in reinforcing this message at home. 
 
We are excited to introduce new OPAL equipment next week and are confident it will enhance our students' 
play experiences. 
 
I hope you enjoy the sunshine this weekend, and here’s to more beautiful weather! 
 
Warm regards 

 
 
 
 
 

Mathew Harts, Head of School 

 



 

 

General Letters issued this week 

Year Topic 

All Sumer Term Clubs 

All Summer term menu 

All Curriculum Newsletter 

What’s on week          
commencing  

 22nd April 2024? 

Monday 
Private Piano & Violin lessons 
Private Guitar Lessons 
Exmoor Challenge Training Walk 

Tuesday 
Private singing lessons 
Farm small group 
Pathfield buddies small group 
CEET project 

Wednesday 
Private Piano & Violin lessons 
Pilton House small group 

Thursday 
Rocksteady private lessons 

Friday  
Private Woodwind lessons 
Lower school sports 
 

PE Days 

Year 3 – Thursday 

Year 4 – Wednesday 

Year 5 – Monday 

Year 6 - Tuesday 

Please ensure your child comes to school wearing 
their PE kit – they will stay in this all day 

Find us on; 
Website: www.piltonbluecoat.devon.sch.uk 

 

Facebook: @Pilton Bluecoat Academy 
 

Twitter: @teammatceo 
 

Email: office@piltonbluecoat.devon.sch.uk 

Please contact Tia or Jemma on 

north.devon@primary-sports.co.uk  

Website: www.primary-sports.co.uk 

http://www.piltonbluecoat.devon.sch.uk
mailto:north.devon@primary-sports.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/groups/737847859657037/


 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Friday Sports 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Please ensure that your child comes to school wearing their PE kit on these dates as well as 
their usual PE day.  To cover the cost of the swimming we are asking for a voluntary            

contribution of £3 per child per lesson please, this can be paid via Arbor under school shop. 

Spring 2024 

Friday's  
Date 

  Planning Swim Dance Volleyball Football 

19-Apr   UPPER 5MR 5EC 6SE 6MT 

26-Apr   LOWER 3KD 4BC 3LB 4AB 

03-May   UPPER 5MR 5EC 6SE 6MT 

10-May   LOWER 3KD 4BC 3LB 4AB 

17-May   UPPER 5MR 5EC 6SE 6MT 

24-May Change LOWER 3LB 3KD 4AB 4BC 

Afterschool clubs 
The new term clubs are still being collated.   

We have however sent emails today         
informing those who have spaces in         

origami, boys football, girls football,   
mathletics and book club. 

You will hear directly from tennis, goal  
getters and karate. 

The choir was very popular so we are still 
looking at numbers.    



 

 

 
 
 
 

 

More details to follow 

over the weekend! 



 

 

 

Each academic school year is 38 weeks (Sept-July) or 190 days.  The      

following chart shows how missed days affects overall attendance. 



 

 

Save the date! 

Thursday 11th July 

E-safety day  with “The 2 Johns” 
This is for parents, children and staff  across all of  our 

schools, these sessions will be live and fully interactive.  
More details to follow but please put this date in your        

diaries. 



 

 

 

      Celebration Assembly 

       Friday 19th April 
Handwriting Heroes  

Year 3 - Ede, Year 4 - Bella, Year 5 - Danny, Year 6 - Seth 

Reading Champions - Book Token!  
Year 3 - Evie, Year 4 - Mihrimah,  Year 5 - Beth, Year 6 - Jack 

Work 
Vienna for an incredible commitment to their reading homework Donny for 
settling into class so well and showing great Learning Power Behaviours 

Cassius for his amazing orienteering skills in PE. 

Sadie, Zara, Myles, Kingsley for great team work and ideas whilst making 
an advert. 

Ernie for his hard work, effort and concentration over the week 

Edie for an amazing attitude to learning, completes everything with a smile! 

Paige for her beautiful presentation of Geography allotment write up 

Lincoln for a fantastic effort in Maths 

Jack for his engagement in learning 

Rose for an improved confidence in maths learning 

Rachael for her improved concentration in her maths learning.  

HOUSE POINTS TOTAL 

Saturn = 175  Jupiter = 149      

Neptune = 146  Mercury = 127  



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Summer Term  

Dinner Menu 
Meal price is £2.53 per day,   

payable on Arbor please 

Tomato & Basil Pasta and    
Jacket Potatoes with a choice of 
toppings are available every day.   

Fresh fruit and salad are  

available daily. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• If your child is poorly please report their        

absence to the school office on 01271 345952 by 

9.30am. 

• All medical appointments are to be advised in  

advance please to the school office. 

• Any other absences must be applied for via an 

absence request form. 

• Please supply your child with a refillable drinks 

bottle every day. 

• Warm coats for outdoor play if it’s wet or cold! 

• Parking Permits for use in Fairview carpark are 

available from the school office.  Two per    

family. 

 Week 2:  
22/04, 13/05, 10/06, 01/07, 22/07 

Monday Toad in the Hole 

V – Vegetarian Toad in the Hole 

Crispy Potatoes & Peas and Carrots 

Pancake Monday (various toppings) 

Tuesday Mild soft TACOS 

V – Quorn TACOS 

Rice and Sweetcorn 

Fruit and Yoghurt 

Wednesday Roast of the Day - Pork 

V – Broccoli & Cheese Bake 

Roast Potatoes  and  Seasonal Veg 

Fruit Salad/Ice Cream 

Thursday Hunters Chicken  
V -   Vegetable Bites  
Rice and Mixed Veg  

Carrot Cake 

Friday Cod or Salmon Fishcakes 

V – Veggie Nuggets 

Golden Fries & Cucumber/Carrot Batons 

Cookie/Biscuit 



 

 

Date Event 
1st—3rd May Year 3 Residential 

13th—16th May Year 6 SATS week 

23rd-24th May Year 4 Residential 

27th May—31st May Half-Term 

3rd June Non-Pupil Day 

13th June Olympic Legacy 

27th & 28th June Move up/Transition Days 

1st—5th July Year 6 Residential 

10th July Sports Day 

11th July E-Safety with ”The 2-Johns”  

12th July Essex Dance 

18th July Rocksteady Concert 

23rd July Schools out for Summer! 

School Term Dates 2023/2024 

  Summer Term 
Bank Holiday: 6th May 2024 

 Half-term: 27th - 31st May 2024 

Non Pupil Day: 3rd June 2024 

Last Day: 23rd July 2024 

 Non pupil days: 3rd June 2024 

Dates for your diary, 2024 …………. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Any articles which appear in the school newsletter, that have not 
been organised by or on behalf of the school, have not been verified 

by TEAM Multi-Academy Trust as to the suitability for children.  
The news items are for parent information only. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


